[bookmark: _GoBack]GORHAM PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING
May 21, 2018

Trustees Present:
Clint Emmett, Clare Fox, Peggy Laperle, Nicole Eastman
Others Present:
Shannon Buteau, Library Director
Call to Order and Review of Minutes:
Meeting was called to order by Clint Emmett at 5:30 P.M.
After a review of the April 16, 2018 minutes, a motion to accept was made by Clint Emmett and seconded by Clare Fox.  Motion passed unanimously.
Director’s Report:
The Middle School Book Group for grades 5 -7 will start in June.
Tim Deschamps will run a toddler group on Tuesday afternoons this summer.
An art show featuring various projects from the library’s art classes will be on display at the Medallion Opera House starting June 1, 2018.
The Summer Reading Program planning is going well.
The Drama Club (ages 5 -10) will be performing “The Rainbow Fish” later this year.
The Board discussed a letter received from a concerned citizen who had questions about the library.  Chairperson Clint Emmett will write a response along with an invitation to attend one of our monthly meetings.
The leak on the dormer roof, along with repairing some siding that had come loose during a recent storm, was repaired by Mark Yourison for the amount of $150.00.
Shannon will be talking with the Public Works Department Head about cost of having the library parking lot repaved.
Budget Report:
Library Director Shannon Buteau presented the latest budget report, and it was reviewed by the Board.
When the library’s debit card was returned by a retiring member of the board, Clare Fox made a motion that the library’s debit card should be given to the library director for library use, as the trustees review all finances at least once a month. Motion was seconded by Peggy Laperle, and motion passed unanimously.
Peggy Laperle made a motion to add Shannon Buteau’s name to the library bank account.  Motion was seconded by Clare Fox, and motion passed unanimously.
New Business:
After discussion, Clare Fox made the following motion: The remaining budget funds from health insurance will be used to cover premiums due to an employee’s life changing event.  The employee will be responsible for the difference, which will be paid directly to the town.
Director Shannon Buteau presented the following items concerning the Gorham Public Library: Our Mission Statement (Why we exist as an organization), Our Vision Statement (What our library will look like in the future), Our Values and Guiding Principles, and SWOT (strengths, weaknesses, opportunities, threats).
	An energetic discussion ensued, and we posed many great ideas for the Gorham    	Public Library’s value and commitment to our community. 
The board feels it is important that in the future we strive towards being more financially sustaining, and will keep this in mind as we work on the strategic plan over the next few months.
Old Business:
Concerning the low interest rate for the Murphy Bequest: After meeting with Ray Landry of Edward Jones Investments, Clare Fox and Clint Emmett presented two ways that it could be invested in order to generate more interest. As we will need to review the town’s investment policy, Director Shannon Buteau will get the appropriate information from the town office.
Discussion continued concerning the taxidermy from the late Paul Doherty.  As these items should be offered to his estate, Nicole Eastman will contact the newspaper as to the cost of an ad to locate his survivors.
Adjournment:
The next meeting for the Gorham Public Library Board of Trustees will be on Monday, June 18, 2018.
Meeting was adjourned at 7:20 P.M.
